146 Culford Road, London N. 1.

4th February, 1980.

Dear Member,

HAMPSTEAD HOCKEY CLUB GRAND DRAW

As you must now be well aware the Fund Raising Committee have been making strenuous efforts to raise money to drain our all too frequently wet pitches. To date the Committee has approximately £2,500 in its Building Society Account and the target for the drainage of one pitch is approximately £8,000.

In a further attempt to reach our target it has been decided to run a Grand Raffle, the draw of which will be held at the Club Dinner Dance on the 9th May, 1980. Each member of the Club will be given 15 books of tickets to sell. The tickets are valued at 25p each or they can be sold at a discount at £1 per book (5 tickets). It is absolutely imperative that you sell these quickly so that we can replenish you with more. Sell to your relatives, friends (and enemies), the opposition teams on Saturdays, in fact anybody will do.

The outlay for the prizes, plus overheads, has obviously been quite considerable so it is up to all of you to SELL, SELL in order that we make a big profit. Remember the Hockey Club belongs to YOU so it is in your own interests to make this venture a big success and to enable the pitches to be drained.

Please hand in all monies and ticket counterfoils to any member of the Fund Raising Committee, i.e. Dave Walker, Mike Earp, John McCaba, Robin Francis or myself as soon as you have sold the tickets.

Thanking you in anticipation of this being a winner,

Yours sincerely,

Guy. W. Stobalt.

Guy W. Stobart